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delegates ended the day with a workshop on defining the strategic direction of NAMSA. They left the 
conference feeling a renewed commitment to the partnership with our local normal schools.  
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Blended learning continues to be the most common approach to teaching at UC. The Future Learning and 
Development team are launching a framework called Taipapaki, a model through which courses can be 
adapted for effective blended delivery. Like its predecessor, Aropapaki, this will provide wraparound 
support for teaching staff but will allow for ongoing development.  
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announces how it will allocate $239 million of funding from its Endeavour Fund (see below). The remaining 
significant funding results – from the Marsden Fund – will be announced in early November. UC is also 
continuing to see success in disseminating our research through research outputs and community 
engagement, which includes acceptance of research publications in high-impact journals.  
 
Faculty of Health Senior Lecturer Dr 

http://www.nzmuseums.co.nz/collections/200934/university-of-canterbury-canterbury-college-collection
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Now these two stages of the project have wrapped up, it is clear that the University holds a significant 
range of heritage collections that celebrate and illustrate the history of both the University and the wider 
community it belongs to. Objects, information and images gathered as a result of the survey will form the 
basis of an exhibition being planned to celebrate the 150th Anniversary of UC in 2023. 
 
As noted, the University of Canterbury has been successful in the 2022 MBIE Endeavour Fund. UC won 10% 
which is a good result given that other Universities, Crown Research Institutes, and International Research 
offices were all bidding into this fund. This is the best result for the last seven to eight years. Professor 
Andy Nichols, School of Earth and Environment received $11.8 million funding for his research programme: 
�^�W�»�Z�]�l�}�� �E�µ�l�µ�š�»�W��A Green Hydrogen Geostorage Battery in Taranaki”. In addition, five out of our six 
shortlisted Smart Ideas proposals were accepted, with each receiving $1 million in funding. The successful 
applicants were: 
�x
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�x Researcher Entrepreneur Award Distinguished Professor Maggie-Lee Huckabee, University of 
Canterbury, “Innovative Technologies for Rehabilitation of Swallowing Impairment”.  

 
The awards will be presented on 6 October at the KiwiNet Research Commercialisation Awards – an event 
to honour Aotearoa’s research commercialisation heroes and their entrepreneurial spirit.  
 
The joint “Food Transitions 2050” Graduate School, in which UC, Lincoln University, AgResearch, Plant and 
Food and Manaaki Whenua Landcare Research are multilateral partners, has received 30 applicants for 10 
funded PhD research projects starting in 2023. Food Transitions 2050 continues to build
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Bargaining has commenced with the trade unions for new collective employment agreements. On21 
September, the Tertiary Education Union (TEC) national office organised a members’ vote about whether 
they should be balloted about strike action in support of the union’s national claim of a one-year 
agreement with an increase to salaries and wages of 8% per annum. All union branches, including Un (al r�j(al r� Tw 2.12 04.9 (w)-(n)-0.b.7 (e)4)-9.6 (u)-0.8 (t)-0.8 (c)-4.9 (h)-0-3.4 (i-6.4 (a)-ith)5.3 (r
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Meanwhile the International Recruitment and Study Abroad teams continue their 
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Industry will provide effective Stakeholder Relationship Management capability, allowing for the central 
management of contact information, record of engagements and communications, and alerts, and will 
support a much more informed and coordinated approach to stakeholder engagement.  
 
Facilities Management has recently been in further discussions with EcoCARE Pacific Trust about the 
donation of surplus used resources. Along with other organisations, UC has supported EcoCARE Pacific 
Trust in re-homing decommissioned property in schools and hospitals of Pacific Island nations since 2006. 
Over the years, a number of schools and hospitals in Tonga, Samoa, Fiji and Vanuatu have received 
approximately 5,000 computers, 2,000 desks and chairs, 30,000 educational books, 1.5 million sheets of A4 
printer paper, 40 microscopes and numerous other items including sports equipment. UC’s support in 
providing items we no longer need was particularly important after the recent tsunami in Tonga damaged 
or destroyed resources in numerous schools. The opportunity to partner with EcoCARE supports UC’s 
sustainability aspirations and finds a worthwhile new home for items that might otherwise contribute to 
landfill. 

Environmentally Sustainable 
At the September Sustainability Committee meeting, members reported that academics in their faculties 
were more than happy to identify specific courses they teach that link with relevant Sustainable 
Development Goals (SDGs) and have started doing so. This is the culmination of a carefully considered 
exercise to introduce the concept of this alignment, and it will bring UC in line with many other universities 
around the globe.  
 
On 27 and 28 September, Professor Jan Evans-Freeman, the Pro-Vice-Chancellor Sustainability, was the 
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